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OFFICIAL 

Mr Ray Brownlee, 
Chief Executive Officer                                                                                                                                                                                            
Northern Beaches Council                                                                                                                                                                                           
PO Box 82                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Manly NSW 1655 
 
Attention: Max Duncan 
 
SECTION 4.55 MODIFICATION  
ALTERATIONS AND ADDITIONS OF A RESIDENTIAL FLAT BUILDING  
12 BOYLE STREET AND 307 SYDNEY ROAD, BALGOWLAH 
 
Dear Mr Brownlee                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
 
Reference is made to Council’s correspondence of 11 January 2023, regarding the abovementioned modification, which was 
referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) under section 109 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulations 2021.  
 
TfNSW has reviewed the proposed modifications and does not support the proposed modifications in the current format, due 
to the following reason:  
 

• In the submitted “Traffic and Parking Assessment” report (page 6) and “Schedule of modification and Benefits” report, 
(page 29), there is inconsistent information in relation to the proposed vehicle crossing on Sydney Road (classified 
road). 
 
As Sydney Road is a classified road, concurrence is required from TfNSW under section 138 of the Roads Act, 1993. 
Concurrence will not be given by the agency until the Applicant:  
 

o Amends the documents to include a consistent final access arrangement on Sydney Road according to 
agreed vehicle driveway design.  
 

o Addresses comments provided in TfNSW’s previous submission in TAB A.  
 
Upon receiving the above information, TfNSW will recommence its assessment of the application and provide a response 
accordingly. 
 
Should you have any further inquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Divna Cvetojevic, 
Development Assessment Officer, on 0455 515 259 or by email at development.sydney@transport.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Brendan Pegg 
A/Director Land Use 
Planning and Programs, Greater Sydney Division 
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TAB A 
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